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The BLACK MOUNTAIN COMMUNITY ALLIANCE is an all-volunteer network of 

neighbors helping neighbors serving their community. We are an alliance of Block Watch 
Groups, PNP Groups / Members, Neighborhood Groups, HOA’s, Businesses, Schools, 
City/County Agencies and Departments and Individuals in the BLACK MOUNTAIN 
POLICE PRECINCT. Our goal is to prevent crime and improve the quality of life within our 
neighborhoods. All are welcome to attend our monthly BMCA Block Watch / Black 
Mountain Precinct Phoenix Neighborhood Patrol (PNP) MEETINGS on the 2

nd
 

Wednesday of each month (except July, August and November) at 6:30 pm where you 
can meet with your CAOs, get the latest PNP info and see informative Presentations on 
Crime Prevention at the Deer Valley Comunity Center (in the Multi-purpose Room), 
2001 W. Wahalla Lane, Phoenix, Arizona 85027 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

NEXT BMCA EVENTS 
 

NO NOVEMBER BMCA MEETING 

Fall/Winter Break 

 

WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 14th at 6:30pm 
Block Watch GRANT Writing Workshop 

 

WEDNESDAY,  
DECEMBER 12th at 6:00 pm 

 

ANNUAL PARTY/POTLUCK 
at the Deer Valley Community Center 

Multipurpose Room 
    

 If your name begins with: 
 

               A – I    please bring a Side Dish/Salad 
               J – R   please bring a Dessert 
               S – Z   please bring a Main Dish 
 

…and don’t forget a wrapped gift for the  
White Elephant DICE Gift Exchange  

 

and a new, unwrapped toy for the Harvest Compassion  
Center - Phoenix Christmas Toy Drive 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BLOCK WATCH GRANT WRITING 

WORKSHOP 

 

WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 14th   
at 6:30 pm 

 

HOSTED BY  
 

THE BLACK MOUNTAIN  

COMMUNITY ALLIANCE   
 

at THUNDERBIRD HIGH SCHOOL 

 Thunderdome Conference Room 

1750 W. Thunderbird Road  

Phoenix, AZ 85029 

 

WHETHER YOU ARE A FIRST TIME BLOCK WATCH GRANT 
WRITER,  OR HAVE BEEN WRITING GRANTS FOR YEARS,  

SEE A NEW PERSPECTIVE AND NEW IDEAS  
FOR BLOCK WATCH GRANT CRIME PREVENTION & SAFETY 
PROJECTS AND WHAT CAN HELP YOU ACCOMPLISH THEM! 

 

RESERVED SEATING ! 
 

e-mail  info@bmcainfo.com  / 480-467-7399  to 
reserve a seat! 

 
 

mailto:info@bmcainfo.com
http://www.bmcainfo.com/
mailto:info@bmcainfo.com


     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                              

 

 

 
 

 
 

To donate go to: 
 

https://www.phxpolicefoundation.org/sergeant-david-cusson.html  
 

 
 

For those of you that didn’t know Sergeant Cusson, he was 
incredibly positive, friendly, motivated and a strong proponent of 
community based policing.  He was a family man and a bit of an 
urban cowboy.  We are all missing him. 
 
Please share this with your community groups. 
 
Thanks, Scott 
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BLOCK WATCH SUCCESS 

STORIES Part 2 
The Black Mountain Precinct’s Community Action Team regularly 
builds and promotes Block Watch in order to maximize community 
involvement.  If you’ve worked with your Community Action Officers 
or local Block Watch groups, you’ll hear a lot of great advice 
regarding how to make your neighborhood safer.  What you don’t 
always hear about are the success stories associated with 
community involvement.  Our next series focuses on Community 
Action Officers and their Block Watch/Community success stories.   
 

Block Watch Success Stories (Volume 2) 
 
This month we continue with part two of our three part series titled 
“Block Watch Success Stories”.  In this segment we hear from 
Officer Tewers regarding his perspective as a night shift patrol 
officer as well as Officer Mitten and his holiday package caper.  
Enjoy! 

 
Officer Tim Tewers: 
I have countless stories highlighting the success of the Block Watch 
program we have in the City of Phoenix.  Interestingly, one of the 
earliest experiences that comes to mind occurred before I was a 
Community Action Officer.   
Early in one of my shifts I went to a call of a suspicious person in 
the driveway of a neighbor’s residence.  The caller was a member 
of the neighborhood Block Watch and was walking her dog in the 
area.  The caller was acquainted with the owner of this particular 
residence as she’d met him at Block Watch meetings she’d 
attended in the past.  The suspicious person standing in the 
driveway was not the homeowner.   
She placed a call to the police as she recognized this person did 
not belong at the residence.  The caller was familiar with reporting 
requirements through her Block Watch/Phoenix Neighborhood 
Patrol training and gave a detailed description of the subject.  
Based on her description I was able to find this individual 
approximately one block away.   
After identifying the man it was discovered that he had outstanding 
warrants for his arrest.  While searching his backpack I found a 
notebook which contained a detailed description of every house on 
the block.  The descriptions were thorough and even included times 
the homeowners left and returned to the property.  By being a good 
neighbor and a vigilant Block Watch member the caller stopped a 
burglar from plaguing this neighborhood.        

 

 
CA Officer Tim Tewers #8698 at 602-495-5213 

tim.tewers@phoenix.gov 
 
 
 

Officer Tim Mitten: 
The Phoenix Police Department has a variety of programs that 
partner with the community to help prevent crime and the flagship 
of these programs is Block Watch. There are many times when 
active Block Watches are involved in the observation and reporting 
of crimes in progress which lead to an arrest.  
Block Watch is basically neighbors watching out for others in their 
neighborhood in order to deter crime using common sense crime 
prevention methods.  During Block Watch you get acquainted with 
your neighbors, work together to identify problems in the area and 
help the Phoenix Police Department by being aware of and 
reporting suspicious behavior. The observation and reporting of 
suspicious behavior is a key component as you know your 
neighborhood better than anyone else.  Block Watch is not a hands 

 

 

 

 

https://www.phxpolicefoundation.org/sergeant-david-cusson.html
mailto:tim.tewers@phoenix.gov


on program, there is no apprehending of people for any reason, you 
merely observe and report. 
Several years ago an active Block Watch was having an issue with 
packages being stolen from the doorsteps of their neighborhood. 
This is not an uncommon problem, especially during the holidays. 
They started out by communicating with their assigned Community 
Action Officer in order to validate the stories they’d heard about the 
thefts.  This information was provided through the Block Watch 
communication system the group organized in the form of an email 
tree with all of the involved residents in the area.  A few days later 
an observant resident of the Block Watch was working from home 
and observed a UPS truck delivering a package to her neighbor’s 
door. Right after the UPS truck left, a truck with two occupants 
stopped at the neighbor’s house and one of the suspects stole the 
package.  The resident called 911 and gave a description as best 
as she could of the truck and suspects. Responding officers found 
the suspect truck a short distance away, stopped it and found 
several stolen UPS packages in it. The suspects were arrested and 
further follow up resulted in more stolen property being recovered 
at their house.  
This was all accomplished due to an observant neighbor/Block 
Watch member. The program works.  By being observant while 
practicing the common sense crime prevention techniques we 
teach as part of Block Watch, your neighborhood safety can also be 
improved.  
If anyone has any questions about Block Watch or anything else 
crime and safety related, please feel free to contact me.  Thank you 
for your continued support and partnership with the Phoenix Police 
Department. 

 
CA Officer Tim Mitten #5279 at 602-495-5238   

tim.mitten@phoenix.gov  
 

 

 

 “IF YOU SEE SOMETHING, SAY SOMETHING !” 
AND CALL  911,  CRIME STOP 602-262-6151 

 OR  SILENT WITNESS 480-WITNESS! 
 
 
 
 
 

NEXT BLACK MOUNTAIN PRECINCT 

COFFEE TALK 
with Commander TOM 

 

   
Charlie and Black Mountain Precinct Cmdr. Tom Van Dorn 

 

Wednesday, NOVEMBER 14th,  8:00 am  
(Note different day and time!)  

at Rustic Café, 20811 N. Cave Creek Road 
 

EVERYONE IS WELCOME!                GET TO KNOW YOUR CAO! 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Police Virtual Block Watch  

www.phoenix.gov 

 
 

VIRTUAL BLOCK WATCH 
 

Virtual Block Watch is one of the Phoenix Police Department’s contemporary 
crime prevention and investigation tools that showcases our partnership with 
the community.  Virtual Block Watch utilizes your security cameras to help 
solve crime.  This exciting new program is now live and like all new 
programs, there are always new questions.  Officer Martin took the time to 
answer these questions. 
 
Q: How will Virtual Block Watch assist the Phoenix Police Department? 
A: VBW will assist the PPD by collaborating with the community efforts to 
retain the theory of "being the eyes and ears" for a safer neighborhood. The 
recorded video will be an additional document/digital evidence of the crime 
for prosecution.     
 
Q: What type of security/computer system is required in order to participate? 
A: A DVR with a 30 day retention capability is preferred. This is usually a 1TB 
of storage capacity. It is recommended that the camera's are at a resolution 
of 1080p for a clearer picture but a 720p system can still be registered with 
Virtual Block Watch. 
 
Q: Do you recommend any specific security/computer or camera system? 
A: This will be completely up to the homeowners discretion (cost, resolution 
and availability of system) with the functionality and comfort level of the 
purchase.    
 
Q: Does the Police Department have remote access to my security/computer 
system? 
A: NO. Virtual Block Watch will not have any type of streaming capabilities 
or live feed from your CCTV system. The PPD will have the address of the 
registered system along with the locations of the camera placement.   
 
Q: If my security system captures a criminal or crime, will I be required to 
testify in court? 
A: NO. Once the PPD captures/copies the portion of video needed for 
prosecution, Forensic Imaging Tech (a city of phoenix representative) will 
testify on the digital evidence. 
 
Q: Where do I get additional information on Virtual Block Watch and How do I 
sign up? 
A:  www.phoenix.gov/police/virtualblockwatch or email your question to 
virtualblockwatch@phoenix.gov  
 
The Black Mountain Precinct is incredibly excited about this new program.  
Please share this new Virtual Block Watch program information with your 
friends, neighbors and community groups.  Help us solve crime by getting 
those security cameras registered with Virtual Block Watch. 

 

 
Window Signs are available at our monthly BMCA Meetings! 
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BLACK MOUNTAIN POLICE PRECINCT 
COMMUNITY ACTION OFFICER SQUAD: 

 

 

 
21 Area North (Beats 212, 213 & 214)  
     (W 83

rd
 Ave to E Scottsdale Rd. & S SR101 to N Mingus Rd.) 

& Liquor Licenses 

       CA Officer Tim Mitten #5279 at 602-495-5238  or 
        tim.mitten@phoenix.gov   

 

 

 

 
21 Area South (Beat 211)   
     (W I-17 to E 7

th
 St. & S SR101 to N Dynamite Blvd.) 

    CA Officer Jennifer Zak #9170 at 602-495-5274 
                                       jennifer.zak@phoenix.gov          
 
 

 

 
22 Area North (Beats 223 & 224) 
     (W I-17 to E 7

th
/16

th
 Sts. & S Bell Rd. to N SR101)     

     CA Officer Tom Owsley #8047at 602-495-5192  or 
                          thomas.owsley@phoenix.gov   
 
 

 

 
22 Area South (Beats 221 & 222)  
     (W I-17 to E 7

th
/16

th
 Sts. & S T-Bird/Cactus Rd. to N Bell Rd.)                      

     CA Officer Drew Miller #9226 at 602-495-5227  or 
                                      andrew.miller@phoenix.gov   
 
 

 
 

 

 
23 Area North (Beats 233 & 234)                         
     (W 7

th
/16

th
 Sts. to E SR51 & S Bell Rd. to N SR101)      

     CA Officer Tim Tewers #8698 at 602-495-5213 
                        tim.tewers@phoenix.gov  

 

 
 

23 Area South (Beats 231 & 232)      
     (W 7

th
/16

th
 Sts. to E SR51 & S Cactus Rd. to N Bell Rd.)     

     CA Officer Tony Cuciti #6907at 602-495-5189 or 
                                           anthony.cuciti@phoenix.gov  
 

 
 

Abatement Officer Jason Cooper                                  

  jason.cooper@phoenix.gov 
 

 
Black Mountain Precinct 

CAO Sgt. Scott Cain #7399 

602-495-5112 or scott.cain@phoenix.gov 
 

 
Black Mountain Precinct Community 

Programs Lt. Chuck Williams 

602-495-3798  or chuck.williams@phoenix.gov 
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CITYWIDE PHOENIX 
NEIGHBORHOOD PATROL 

 

 

                                              Detective Brian Kornegay                                              

On Line Reporting for PNP 
volunteer@phoenix.gov 

 
Since PNP went live with volunteer.phoenix.gov in August 2016, we 
have hoped to reduce duplication of effort and paper 
logs/worksheets.  These new improvements continue this effort with 
the following changes. We hope to have videos up soon for the 
recent changes to online reporting. 
Mileage Reimbursement 
PNP members who have a NBW Grant in their neighborhood that 
has funds for PNP patrol fuel reimbursement we are offering, as an 
option, beginning this month to record miles and reimbursement 
documents online.  The log sheet has been updated for this.  PNP 
members recording their time for fuel reimbursement this way must 
enter the beginning and ending odometer readings and license 
plate number of the vehicle used on their logs.  
When you are ready to do a reimbursement simply 
email Brian.kornegay@phoenix.gov the PNP members name and 
the time frame you are requesting to reimburse and he will email 
back a report. This report will be signed as becomes your “receipt” 
for the grant quarterly report. The report double checks the math 
and calculates the reimbursement total. 
If this methods work well it will likely be the required method for the 
grants awarded in July 2018. 
PSVA Participants logging hours 
In the past PNP members who also participate in the Presidential 
Service Award (PVSA) program had to do separate entries for PNP 
and PVSA. This was a duplication of effort.  We have an updated 
combination log for PNP and PVSA.  Detailed instructions went out 
to the PNP members who are also in PVSA. 
 

PNP BADGES: If you need to get a new badge, send a message 

to brian.kornegay@phoenix.gov.  

 

 

Brian Kornegay #5132, Detective, Phoenix Police 

Department 
Community Relations Bureau, Phoenix Neighborhood 

Patrol,  
Criminal Nuisance Abatement, & Crime Prevention Through 

Environmental Design Coordinator. 

602-256-4303 Desk  /  602-534-2346 Fax 
Brian.kornegay@phoenix.gov  

"Policing with a Purpose" 
 

 

 

 

NEXT CITYWIDE 

PNP COORDINATOR’S MEETING 
Tuesday, NOVEMBER 20th 6-8 pm   

 

All PNP Members are invited to attend.   
 

at Mountain View Precinct, 2075 E. Maryland 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Block Watch and 
Phoenix Neighborhood Patrol  

T R A I N I N G 
 

Phoenix Neighborhood Patrol / Block Watch  4 hour Training 

 Helps neighbors to be better eyes and ears for the Phoenix Police Department.   
 Know when to call 911 or Crime Stop 602 262 6151 

 Understand the process of why the operator asks the questions and what 
information to be prepared with.  
 Be an observer without being confrontational. 
 

The Citywide Training Classes for Block Watch and Phoenix 
Neighborhood Patrol that are held throughout the year on various 
Saturday mornings from 7:30 am to noon at the Mt. View Precinct 
Community Room 2075 E. Maryland Avenue (between Glendale 
Ave. & Bethany Home Rd. just east of SR 51). Seating is limited, e-
mail Det. Brian Kornegay at brian.kornegay@phoenix.gov  to 
R.S.V.P.  
 

 

NEXT TRAINING DATE: 

NOVEMBER 3rd      
 

 

 

 
 
 

PNP PATROL OPPORTUNITY! 
 

Next First Friday's Art Walk PNP Patrol 

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 2nd - 7:30 PM to 10:00 PM  
 

Good Day All !  
We meet at 7:30pm in the parking garage on the north east corner 
of Central and Roosevelt.  You must enter from the alley on 
Portland between Central and 1

st
 St.  I will let you into the parking 

garage from there.  Please let me know if you can make it, and if 
you cannot find us, my cell is 602-799-0143.   
 

This is a walking patrol… 

PLEASE CALL IF YOU CAN MAKE IT!  Contact: 

Rick Sain at ussyorktown25@hotmail.com or  

at 602-799-0143 
 

If you have a PNP/BW Pro Comm radio please bring it as 
there will be few extras on hand to pass out. 

 

These group patrols are a great way to get patrol 
training and practice with the portable radios or for 

the newer PNP members to get some patrol time 
with experienced members. 

 

 

PUEBLO GRANDE INDIAN MARKET 
It is that time again to sign up for the Pueblo Grande Indian Market. 
The dates are December 8

th
 & 9

th
. Please call or e-mail me for 

patrol shift availability between 8 am and 4 pm each day.    
    Rick Sain at ussyorktown25@hotmail.com or at 602-799-0143     
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District 1 Community Breakfast 

with Mayor Thelda Williams 602-262-7444 

council.district1@phoenix.gov  
 

Next Breakfast will be on Friday, November 30
th

     
at 7:30 am at the Double Tree Hotel Phoenix North 

(formerly the Radisson) at Metrocenter. 
 

 

INNOVATION AWARD FOR ADOT’S I-17 
WRONG-WAY VEHICLE SYSTEM  

 
The Arizona Department of Transportation’s pilot Interstate 17 
wrong-way vehicle alert system being tested in Phoenix has been 
recognized with a Government Innovation Award from GCN, an 
information technology industry magazine. Governor Doug Ducey, 
who has directed ADOT to advance efforts to develop wrong-way 
vehicle countermeasures, including the I-17 system, said the award 
recognizes the state’s commitment to public safety. In addition, 
Governor Ducey championed a new law that has wrong-way drivers 
under the influence of drugs or alcohol face felony charges. The 
first-in-the-nation system being tested on 15 miles of I-17 uses 
thermal cameras to detect and track wrong-way vehicles while also 
immediately alerting ADOT and the Arizona Department of Public 
Safety. The system also allows ADOT to quickly warn other drivers 
about wrong-way vehicles via messages on electronic freeway 
signs, allowing ADOT to evaluate how technology can be used to 
reduce the risks associated with wrong-way drivers. Thermal 
cameras have recorded more than 30 detections of wrong-way 
vehicles, mostly along I-17 off-ramps located within the project’s 
boundaries. In most incidents, the drivers have turned around on an 
off-ramp without entering the mainline lanes of I-17. The system’s 
90 thermal cameras are positioned to detect wrong-way vehicles 
entering off-ramps or traveling along I-17. 
 

 
The pilot project also is designed to trigger new illuminated wrong-
way signs with flashing red lights aimed at getting the attention of 
the wrong-way driver. This technology cannot prevent all wrong-
way crashes from happening. The primary goal is reducing the risk 
of serious crashes by alerting AZDPS and ADOT to wrong-way 
vehicles much faster than waiting for 911 4 calls from other 
motorists. While technology holds promise for reducing the risk of 
serious crashes, it can’t prevent impaired drivers from getting 
behind the wheel. 
 
 

7 
 

 

HOUSEHOLD HAZARDOUS WASTE EVENTS  
 

Household hazardous waste (HHW) and electronics collection 
events are for city of Phoenix residential solid waste customers 
only. Please see below for a complete list of the acceptable items 
to bring to the HHW events. Please bring your current city of 
Phoenix city services bill showing solid waste fees and a matching 
photo ID. Upcoming Events All HHW and Electronics Collection 
events will run from 7 a.m. to 12 p.m. on dates scheduled. Dates, 
locations and times are subject to change. There are no events 
during June, July and August.   
 
November 16 & 17 - Deer Valley Park - 19602 N. 19th Ave. 
 
 

 
 

DISTRICT 2 NEWS 

 Councilman Jim Waring 
council.district.2@phoenix.gov  

602-262-7445 
 

 

Congrats to Vice Mayor Jim Waring! 

Twitter: Jim_Waring 
Facebook: facebook.com/waringjim 

 

 
 

District 3 Councilwoman Debra Stark 
602-262-7441   council.district.3@phoenix.gov 

 

Please e-mail or call for the next Community Chat date, 
time and location information. 
 

GENERAL LINKS + INFORMATION: 
 

City Council Meetings [agendas, results, minutes + videos] 
– CLICK HERE 
Watch City Council meetings live – CLICK HERE 
Watch PHXTV (Live or On Demand) – CLICK HERE 
Public Meeting Notices – CLICK HERE 
PHX City Calendar – CLICK HERE 
Information by Mapped Address in Phoenix (IMAP) – CLICK 
HERE 
Find out what Phoenix police precinct you live in – CLICK 
HERE 
Phoenix seamless service directory – CLICK HERE 
PHX At Your Service [service requests + reports] – CLICK 
HERE 
Volunteer Phoenix opportunities – CLICK HERE 
Register a neighborhood or business organization with the 
city – CLICK HERE 
Start a Block Watch in your neighborhood – CLICK HERE 
Recommend a venue for a future District 3 event – LET US 
KNOW 
If you own a business that is opening or expanding in 
#phxD3 – LET US KNOW 
Invite #phxD3 to attend a meeting or event – LET US 
KNOW 
Have an event or news item that you’d like included in our 
newsletter? - LET US KNOW 

 

mailto:council.district1@phoenix.gov
mailto:council.district.2@phoenix.gov
http://facebook.com/waringjim
mailto:council.district.3@phoenix.gov
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http://lists.phoenix.gov/t/1362569/3565629/12025/26/
http://lists.phoenix.gov/t/1362569/3565629/19840/27/
http://lists.phoenix.gov/t/1362569/3565629/19840/27/
http://lists.phoenix.gov/t/1362569/3565629/18272/28/
http://lists.phoenix.gov/t/1362569/3565629/18272/28/
http://lists.phoenix.gov/t/1362569/3565629/18608/29/
http://lists.phoenix.gov/t/1362569/3565629/19710/30/
http://lists.phoenix.gov/t/1362569/3565629/19710/30/
http://lists.phoenix.gov/t/1362569/3565629/18299/31/
http://lists.phoenix.gov/t/1362569/3565629/19841/57/
http://lists.phoenix.gov/t/1362569/3565629/19842/58/
http://lists.phoenix.gov/t/1362569/3565629/19637/59/
http://lists.phoenix.gov/t/1362569/3565629/19637/59/
http://lists.phoenix.gov/t/1362569/3565629/19637/60/
http://lists.phoenix.gov/t/1362569/3565629/19637/61/
http://lists.phoenix.gov/t/1362569/3565629/19637/61/
http://lists.phoenix.gov/t/1362569/3565629/19637/62/


OCTOber 10, 2018 

 

BMCA GENERAL MEETING 
HIGHLIGHTS 

With 51 in attendance! 

 

 
Goldie Cohen welcomes everyone! 

 
BMCA Chair Candice Fremouw calls the meeting to order 
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BMCA PRESENTATIONS: 

 

Two BLOCK WATCH SIGNS 
were awarded to Las Casas Block Watch 

 

 
CAO Tim Tewers and Fran Fegeley with Las Casas BW 

 
A CERTIFICATE OF APPRECIATION 

was awarded to Detective Brian Kornegay  
and his wife, LuAnn 

 

 
BMCA Vice Chair Goldie Cohen and Det. Brian Kornegay 

 

BMCA Vice Chair Goldie presented Det. Brian Kornegay and his 
wife LuAnn with a Certificate of Appreciation. The certificate said: 
Brian & LuAnn Kornegay   We would like to recognize Brian and his 
wife, LuAnn, for their tremendous service to the Block Watch and 
PNP Community. Detective Brian Kornegay has been a great asset 
to the Phoenix Neighborhood Patrol for many, many years 
providing the monthly PNP Coordinator Meetings, hosting all of the 
BW / PNP Citywide Training Classes at Mt. View Precinct, teaching 
at the many Roadshow Training Classes all over the City and 
planning, organizing and facilitating the yearly PNP Appreciation 
Luncheon. He is also available to go out and speak at Block Watch 
/ PNP Meetings about Blight, CPTED, Personal Safety and several 
other topics. He has even helped HOA community members by 
inspecting their doors to see if they are secure. Both Brian and 
LuAnn are always ready to help! We are proud to present this 
certificate to them!  

 

COUNCIL DISTRICT Updates: 
 

 
Stephanie Lieb, Dist. 3 Chief 
of Staff; gave a brief city-wide 
update. She spoke about the 
water rate increase and 
upgrade of city-wide inter-
structure. 

 
 



 
Dist. 3 Stephanie Lieb, Dist. 2 Nick Cappelini and Dist. 1 Shereen Warrayat 

 

 
Dist. 3 Councilwoman Deb Stark and Deb Pameticky 

 
 
 
 

Black Mountain Precinct Updates 
by Sgt. Scott Cain 

  
 
Highlights are as follows. 
Sgt. Scott Cain gave a 
humorous update of the 
precinct presentation of 
crime statistics and trends 
from Lt. Williams. Month to 
month comparison violent 
crime is down 6% but up 4% 
from last year. Much of the 
violent crime is happening in 
19th Ave and W Bell Rd 
corridor around 9pm on 
Saturday’s. Burglaries are up 
5% from last month however 
we are down 21% for the 

year. BM Precinct and BW groups have been promoting close your 
garage doors, take your valuables out of your vehicles, and lock 
your vehicles. Keep spreading the word. Highest traffic accident 
areas have been at 7 th St and Bell and 32nd St and Bell. With 
traffic statistics the precinct can go to City Council and request an 
engineering study for the timing of the lights. There was a 
neighborhood drug arrest and identified a potential chop shop at 
23rd Ave and Beck by the Neighborhood Enforcement teams after 
conducting surveillance and serving a search warrant on the 
property. G.A.I.N. Event is coming. If you are having a G.A.I.N. 
Event and haven’t talked to Scott and Candice please do so soon. 
There’re a total of 81 groups doing this event in the city. Eighteen 
are from the Black Mountain Police Precinct area. Coffee with a 
Cop is on Thursday, October 27th , 8:30am at the IHOP at 2103 W 
Happy Valley Rd. 

BREAK OUT SESSION 

to meet with  
Area 21, 22 & 23 CAOs 

 
 

 
Area 21 met with CAO Jen Zak 

 

 
Area 22 met with CAO Drew Miller 

 

 
AREA 23 met with CAO Tim Tewers 
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PRESENTATION: 

PERSONAL SAFETY 

with Detective Brian Kornegay 

 

 

Candice introduced Phoenix Police Department Detective Brian 
Kornegay. Brian is known for all his work for our Block Watch and 
Phoenix Neighborhood Patrol training, with the Crime Prevention 
Through Environmental Design (CPTED) principles act as a design 
tool as a crime prevention tool, and he is also the Citywide 
Coordinator for the Abatement Program. He puts on a whole list of 
classes and workshops and Personal Safety is one of them. Brian’s 
Personal Safety Class which was a former Self-Awareness Class 
isn’t a self-defense class to teach you how to fight. He used real life 
stories to demonstrate teaching points and asked for group 
participation. Basis for the class is awareness, intuition, mind-set, 
and boundaries so you’re not placing yourself in danger. Brian 
defined Color of Awareness similar to the one introduced after 9/11 
for the level to awareness. White Level is where most people are, 
not alert, oblivious to things around them, daydreaming or 
preoccupied walking with their heads down. Yellow Level is a 
relaxed state of general awareness of what is happening around 
them and paying attention. Orange Level is a heightened alertness, 
that a threat or danger has been identified. Red Level is responding 
to that threat, being mentally prepared. Black Level is lost control. 
Brian asks everyone operate in Yellow Level paying attention to 
everything around you. Being self-aware is looking for escape 
routes, where are the exits, where are areas of activity, and know 
how to escape. The escape may not be the same one you used to 
enter the room. Brain suggested everyone carry a wallet that 
carries just what they are going to need. Photocopy all credit cards, 
front and back, and keep the copies in a safe place or with a close 
friend. If you should lose a credit card you can call that number on 
the back to report and cancel. There’s the conscious and 
unconscious mind. Stop pay attention to those feelings and decide 
if you need to go further, what is your escape route to be safe. 
Trust your feelings. Intuition: trust your instincts. If your instincts tell 
you it’s a bad situation don’t walk into it. Boundaries: setting or 
knowing your limits. If you have to fight, fight for your life. There 
were so many experiences Brian discussed. Brian stated the PNP 
ID machine isn’t working continue using the expired IDs. 

 

 

 

 

Great Give-a-ways and everyone in attendance received a Safety Light! 
 

 

GREAT REFRESHMENTS! 
 

 

 

We want to thank Teresa and Mark with Anthem Block 
Watch for the yummy chocolate cake! 
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OCTOber EVENTS  
 

OCTOBER 6, 2018 

 

G.A.I.N. KICKOFF EVENT 
HIGHLIGHTS 

 

 

 

Tom & Jena and Candice 

 
Laura and Goldie 

 
Black Mountain Precinct - Candice, CAO Tim Mitten, Officer Jason Cooper, 

Sgt. Scott Cain and CAO Jen Zak 

 

 
Monika, Goldie and Ruth 

 

 
Candice, Mayor Thelda Williams and Laura 

 

 

Stan, John and David 
 

 

Councilman Michael Nowakowski, Mayor Thelda Williiams  
& Councilwoman Deb Stark 
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OCTOber 20, 2018 

 

DVPNBWO/BMCA/MVGBW/DVCC 
G.A.I.N. EVENT HIGHLIGHTS 

 

 
Phoenix Police Chief Jeri Williams with the Cadets 

 

 

The Cadets were a tremendous help with the Event! 

 
 

 
Officer Jamie Brooks, Monte and Officer Sean 

 

 
Deer Valley Community Center Crew and the Teens who sold food 
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Asst. Chief Mary Roberts, Goldie and Jena 

 
Goldie, Candice and Kate  

 

 

 

Thank you to John from Phoenix Children’s Hospital for distributing Bike 
Helmets to the kids! 

 
Walgreens did free flu shots! 

 
 



 

 
Hundreds of pumpkins were decorated at the Pumpkin Patch! 

 

 
Lots of Games and Prizes! 
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Ladder Toss and Bean Bag Toss 

 

 
 

 
LOTS OF INFLATABLES! 

 

 

 



OCTOber 20, 2018 

 

NORTHTOWN / MONTE CRISTO 
G.A.I.N. EVENT HIGHLIGHTS 

 

 
Cmdr. Tom Van Dorn speaks to the crowd 

 

 
Asst. Chief Mary Roberts and Joann Cellars 

 

 
COPS WITH COFFEE!  

CAO Tony Cuciti, Sgt. Scott Cain and Lt. Chuck Williams 

 

WHEN YOU CALL 911 

KNOW THE 10 W’s 
 

“Call if you can. Text if you can’t.” was the key 
message rolled out during a press conference on 
April 2nd as text to 9-1-1 service capability 
becomes available for the first time in the greater 
Phoenix region. If you are in imminent danger and 
unable to talk to a 9-1-1 operator, you now have 
the ability to text to 9-1-1. The service goes live 
following months of collaboration between 
numerous public agencies and advocates for the 
disability community. 
 

- What -  is your location? GIVE EXACT   

               LOCATION 
- What - happened? WHAT TYPE OF CRIME? 
- When - did this happen? 
- These questions will determine if it is a priority 

call.   Give as much of this necessary information 
as you can. 

- Was -  anyone hurt? 
- Weapons -  are there weapons involved? 
- What - manner did they leave or arrive – foot,  

-             vehicle, bicycle…? 

- Who - did it? –Suspect description 
- Where - did the suspect go? – What direction 
- What - did the suspect obtain? – type and  

            amount 
- Who -  is calling? – Give your name location and  

- phone number (You can remain  
- anonymous. If you do give your name,  
- the info is redacted from the public record  
- access.)  
 
-  

 

SIGN UP FOR REVERSE 911 

IN CASE OF EMERGENCY 
 

- Getting an emergency message out to those living 
near a catastrophe can be difficult. In Arizona, 
there is a reverse 911 system. 

- The Community Emergency Notification System 
helps those managing a disaster send a message 
to potential victims, alerting them to stay away and 
stay safe. 

- The Community Emergency Notification System is 
a robo-voice message alert going straight to your 
phone. 

- The system automatically dials the landlines in the 
area of the active scene, but with landline phones 
nearly extinct, you must register you cell phone if 
you want to get the message. 
 

[Click here to register your phone] 
 
https://maricoparegion911.onthealert.com/Terms/I
ndex/?ReturnUrl=%2f  
 

- The system will be able to send text messages out 
and not only to those who are registered but also 
to anyone who is near a cell tower where the 
situation is ongoing. 
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https://maricoparegion911.onthealert.com/
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CRIME TIPS: 

SCAMMERS USE PHONE CALLS TO 
PREY ON VOTERS 

Beware of con artists seeking political donations and 
personal information 

 
As the midterm elections approach, consumers should be on the 
alert for bold scammers that government and industry experts say 
are increasingly using fake phone calls to prey on potential victims.  
Con artists pose as political volunteers in an attempt to lure voters 
into donating money by asking for cash or a credit card number. 
Targets may be told that they can register to vote by phone, which 
is not permitted anywhere in the United States, if they supply a 
Social Security number. Scammers use analytics to target areas 
with a high concentration of older adults, such as Florida. 
The deceptions are pervasive and persuasive. Political ruses often 
start with an unsolicited telephone call, email or text. Experts say 
these communications should be considered suspicious, and they 
urge consumers not to answer numbers they do not recognize. If 
you do receive and answer such a call, hang up as soon as the 
caller asks you for any sensitive personal information. 
The National Association of Secretaries of State is warning its 
membership to be vigilant regarding fake political calls. The FBI 
and the Department of Homeland Security are investigating dozens 
of reported incidents. “Scammers are experts at social engineering 
and they can tell an incredibly convincing story,’’ says Jonathon 
Nelson, director of product management at Hiya, a worldwide caller 
ID company. “The best thing is to never give anything to someone 
over a phone call — information or money.’’ 
Here are the most-common political fraud schemes and how to 
combat them: 
Cash Donations 
When any organization calls and asks for a donation, many 
Americans already are skeptical. But some politically minded 
citizens engage in conversations with pseudo-political volunteers, 
particularly if the callers express like-minded opinions. That leaves 
them susceptible to giving money to a campaign. While some 
campaigns legitimately contact citizens, many targets fail to verify 
that the call is legitimate. 
“Political donation scams represent one of the most straightforward 
ways to ask for money,’’ says Nelson. “If successful, the person 
who donated may never even realize they were scammed, so the 
charges are unlikely to be reversed.’’  
Areas such as the Deep South, Washington, D.C., and states such 
as Michigan and Texas are targets for scammers because of their 
politically passionate populations, Nelson says.  
The Los Angeles County District Attorney’s Office recently 
cautioned citizens about this swindle. “At the end of the call, the 
thief will ask victims to make a pledge by providing a credit card,’’ 
Los Angeles Deputy District Attorney Benyomin Forer says in an 
online video. Hiya reported that one New Mexico resident received 
a call asking for a political donation to aid a candidate who wanted 
to lower taxes. It was another credit-card scam. 
Political Surveys 
Another election tactic involves fraudulent “polling companies’’ 
offering compensation or prizes for participation to pry sensitive 
information from consumers. The scammers ask their victims for a 
credit card number so they can process shipping charges and/or 
taxes. The Better Business Bureau warns about such hustles that 
involve freebies, such as exotic cruises. 
When in doubt, don’t give it out, when it comes to personal 
information, advises the office of Minnesota Attorney General Lori 
Swanson. 
Legitimate surveys by bona fide research companies never ask for 
personal information that could be compromised in order to win a 
trip. If asked for personal information from a “polling company,’’ you 
should tell the caller not to call back and hang up. To reduce 
unwanted calls, register your home and mobile phone numbers with 
the Federal Trade Commission (FTC) at www.donotcall.gov or call 
888-382-1222 toll free. 
Voter Registration 
The FTC warns consumers about phone calls (landline or mobile), 
emails and unsolicited in-person visits to homes by phony election 

volunteers or those posing as representatives of a civic 
organization. The goal is to convince citizens that they can register 
to vote over the phone by supplying personal information, such as a 
Social Security number. Voter registration by phone is not allowed 
in any state.  
Cities and counties provide voter registration forms, which may also 
be accessed from their websites. Consumers should contact the 
FTC at 877-FTC-HELP (877-382-4357) if they believe they have 
been victimized by a scam. 
Voting 
Only two methods of voting exist in the U.S. — in person at a 
government-sanctioned location or via absentee ballot using the 
U.S. Postal Service. If an unsolicited caller offers to register 
someone, hang up and contact the local election commission or call 
the Department of Justice at 800-253-3931 toll free. 
Anyone who contacts you by landline or mobile phone, computer or 
in person and says you can vote by calling, emailing or texting is 
trying to con you. This is an attempt to secure personal information, 
perhaps a birth date, during what seems like an informal call, email 
or text. ID theft is common with such fake political calls. Sometimes 
the scammers spoof the 202 area code for Washington, D.C., to 
make the calls appear legitimate, or they display a campaign name 
on caller ID. 
 

SCAM CALLS ARE 'EPIDEMIC' — AND 
GETTING WORSE 

A new report says nearly half of mobile calls will be 
fraudulent by next year 

Scam calls are getting more frequent — and quickly. By next year, nearly half 
of all calls to mobile phones will be fraudulent, according to a new report from 
telecommunications firm First Orion. The company analyzed data from more 
than 50 billion calls over 18 months to get a snapshot of what they call the 
scam-call “epidemic.” Here’s what they found:    

 Mobile phone scam calls are increasing: In 2017, only 3.7 
percent of calls to cell phones were fraudulent. This year, that 
number reached 29.2 percent — and it’s expected to climb to 
44.6 percent in 2019.  

 Fraudulent landline calls are declining: Scam calls originating 

from landlines are decreasing. In 2019, only a projected 24.8 
percent of scam calls will come from landlines, a decrease from 
56 percent in 2017. This is in part because fewer people use 
landlines in the first place, but it’s also a sign of just how 
technologically sophisticated — and successful — mobile 
scammers have become.  

 Beware the area code: “Neighborhood spoofing” is a tactic in 
which fraudsters show up as a local number on your caller ID by 
matching the first six digits of your number. The report estimates 
that 9 in 10 scam calls will come from a familiar area code next 
year.  

The increasing numbers of scam calls mean it's harder to determine what 
calls are legitimate — on either a mobile or landline. 
"People just don’t answer their phones anymore,” says Gavin Macomber, 
First Orion’s senior vice president of marketing and strategic business 
development.  
 
According to Macomber, 84 percent of unknown mobile calls (and an even 
higher percentage of landline calls) go unanswered these days. This can be 
a real problem for legitimate businesses trying to reach their customers.  
And for consumers who get caught up in a scam, the financial repercussions 
can be serious. The FTC reports that the median loss from a phone-based 
scam in 2017 was $720.  
Luckily, there are several ways to stay protected. For smartphone users, 
apps such as RoboKiller and Truecaller can help detect and block unwanted 

calls — but keep in mind that these apps block calls only from known scam 
numbers, not “spoofed” calls that temporarily hijack legitimate digits.  
Some carriers, such as T-Mobile, have started to offer screening services 
that alert consumers if an incoming call is likely fraudulent — and other 
carriers are likely to follow suit. In the meantime, familiarize yourself 
with common scams, like calls from people claiming to work for the IRS or 
your credit card company.  
Macomber says he hopes we’ll soon be living in a world in which consumers 
can answer their phones again. Until then, just hang up 
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https://www.aarp.org/politics-society/government-elections/info-2018/need-to-know-midterm-election-information.html
https://www.aarp.org/retirement/planning-for-retirement/info-2018/scams-suze-orman.html
http://www.donotcall.gov/
https://www.consumer.ftc.gov/blog/2018/03/top-frauds-2017
https://www.aarp.org/money/scams-fraud/info-2017/fraud-protection-telephone-scams.html


INFO OF THE MONTH 
Share a tip, recipe, info or some humor, e-mail it to 

info@bmcainfo.com   
 

From the phoenix.gov website: 

 

 

Please review the Map Disclaimer, before 
launching the map.  

Map Disclaimer 
The information contained in Geographic 
Information System (GIS) maps and other 
city maps is derived from digital databases 
maintained by various third-party agencies, 
including County departments, Municipal 
governments, and State and Federal 
agencies, as well as private map companies.  

No guarantee is given as to the accuracy or 
currency of any of the data. The City of 
Phoenix cannot accept any responsibility for 
any errors, omissions, or positional 
accuracy, and, therefore, makes no 
warranties with respect to mapping products 
and features.  

All maps are provided as-is. The City of 
Phoenix is not liable for any special, indirect, 
or consequential damages or any damages 
whatsoever resulting from use or misuse of 
this data, arising out of or in connection with 
the use of map information. Updated June 
2017. 

Information on eligibility of historic properties 
is subject to change. Please check with the 
Historic Preservation Office at (602) 261-
8699. 

 

Launch My Community Map 
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HEADS UP! TO KEEP PHOENIX ROADS SAFE! 
 

 

Heads up drivers, pedestrians and bicyclists - with 
cooler temperatures approaching, more people will be 
out and about. This means that you can expect more 
activity on city streets, so remember to keep yourself 
and those around you safe by following these key 
safety tips. Drivers Focus on the Road Look Out for 
Pedestrians and Bicyclists Stop on Red and Don’t 
Speed Pedestrians Use the Crosswalk Don’t Walk 
Distracted Look, Listen and Be Seen Bicyclists Stay 
Bright at Night Obey Traffic Signals and Signs Use 
Hand Signals For additional safety tip information, 
visit www.phoenix.gov/HeadsUp  

mailto:info@bmcainfo.com
http://bit.ly/MyCommunityMap
http://www.phoenix.gov/HeadsUp


  
From the Desk of Bill Montgomery-  

Maricopa County Attorney Offers 
Perspective on New Crime Report 

 
The FBI’s 2017 Uniform Crime Report (UCR) for Arizona was 
released in late September and reflects an overall 1.4% drop in 
crime in the state. While crime is down overall in Arizona for the 
sixth year in a row, the new report indicates a mix in other trends. 
The report, which analyzed crime data from 2017, shows the violent 
crime rate rose 7.9%, while the property crime rate fell 2.9%. 
  
“This report allows us to look at statewide data year over year and 
assess trends to see where we can identify areas for further 
coordination in law enforcement,” said Maricopa County Attorney 
Bill Montgomery. 
  
Violent crime has generally trended downward since 1993 where 
we saw a high of 715 violent crimes per 100,000 people; our lowest 
rate was seen in 2014 when the rate hit a low of 392.7 violent 
crimes per 100,000 representing a drop of 45.1%. However, the 
past three years reflect an increase in violent crime with the new 
report indicating there were 508 violent crimes per 100,000 in 2017. 
This new data represents an increase of 29.4% since the low in 
2014, but still remains 29% lower than the 1993 high. 
  
The murder rate increased slightly from 5.6 per 100,000 in 2016 to 
5.9 in 2017. Arizona’s historic lowest murder rate was 4.5 set in 
2015, while the historic high remains 10.5 set in 1994. Rape 
increased to 51 per 100,000 in 2017 from 47.8 in 2016. Robbery 
also increased to 106 per 100,000, up from a historic low of 99.9 
set in 1969 and an historic high of 204.2 set in 1974. Aggravated 
Assault rose from 315.6 in 2016 to 345 in 2017, continuing a trend 
of significant increases year over year since 2014. 
  
Community Based Prosecutors have been reviewing aggravated 
assault numbers in several of our Community Based Prosecution 
Bureaus to identify crime drivers and partner with police and 
communities to develop strategies for reducing these crimes. One 
successful example is the North Central Phoenix Bureau which 
partnered with Phoenix Police Department and neighbors in the 
vicinity of 19

th 
Avenue and Camelback. Efforts have led to a 15% 

reduction in reported aggravated assaults over the first six months 
of this year. 
  
Property crimes trended lower in every category except for a slight 
increase of 1.5% in motor vehicle theft to 271.6 from 267.5 in 2016. 
Our historic low of 255.7 was set in 2013 while the high of 1,157.7 
was set in 1995. Overall, the property crime rate of 2,914.9 
offenses per 100,000 is the lowest rate since 1960 and contributed 
greatly to an overall reduction in the rate of criminal offenses 
against Arizona residents. 
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Learn More About Criminal Justice at the 

MCAO Citizens Academy 

 
If you’ve ever wondered what it’s like to be a prosecutor, or how a 
criminal case gets to trial, our Citizens Academy is for you. 
Applications are now being accepted for winter and spring 
sessions. 
The Citizens Academy takes you behind the scenes to show you 
how a case progresses from the initial investigation through final 
sentencing. You’ll sit in on courtroom proceedings, take a tour of 
the jail, and learn about trial exhibits, cold case investigations and 
more. 
Classes last one full day, and upcoming dates are listed below. 
Classes fill up fast, so apply early.  

For more information and to register, 
visit: MaricopaCountyAttorney.org/Academy 

 
Upcoming Dates  

November 14, 2018 
December 13, 2018  

 
Applications due 2 weeks before class date 

Stay tuned for 2019 dates 

 
________________________________________________________ 

 

Bully Free AZ 
It’s no secret, America has a bullying problem. 
Ascommunity  members we see and hear campaigns for 
students to be kind to one another, yet according to the 
National Center for Education Statistics and Bureau of 
Justice Statistics, 28% of U.S. students in grades 6-12 still 
report being bullied. There is often a disconnect between 
what young people experience as bullying and what adults 
see and many times adults don’t know how to respond. 
  
Solutions to bullying are not simple, but community 
approaches show the most promise. That’s why the 
Maricopa County Attorney’s Office is partnering with 92.3 
FM KTAR News and 98.7 FM, Arizona’s Sports Station for 
National Bullying Prevention Month for a Bully Free AZ. 
Throughout the month of October, you can help end bullying 
in Arizona by pledging your commitment to educate yourself 
and your family about how to spot bullying and how to stop 
it. 
  
Studies have shown that adults and parents can help 
prevent bullying by keeping the lines 
of communication  open and encouraging children to get 
help when they are involved in bullying or know others who 
need help. By taking the online Bully Free pledge you too 
can get the conversation started with your family with help 
from resources provided by the Maricopa County Attorney’s 
Office. Be sure to submit your pledge to help us end 
bullying in Arizona at: BullyFreeAZ.com 
 

https://www.maricopacountyattorney.org/232/Citizens-Academy
http://arizonasports.com/shortal/earnhardt/bullyfreeaz/


 
Number of organ and tissue donors rise 

with assist from MVD 

Customers can choose to be a donor while 
renewing vehicle registration online 

PHOENIX – A recent change to how Arizona motorists can choose 
to be an organ and tissue donor at ServiceArizona.com has 
coincided with a nearly 20 percent increase in the number of people 
signing up for this important cause. 
The increase was measured comparing sign-ups for donations 
between November, 2017 to July, 2018 to the same period the year 
before.  
Since Oct. 31, 2017, Arizona Department of Transportation Motor 
Vehicle Division customers have been able to register as donors 
when renewing a vehicle registration at ServiceArizona.com, which 
is the most common renewal method. Previously, that decision 
could only be made through ADOT MVD when a driver was getting 
a new or updated driver license or ID card. 
Since Oct. 31, 2017, Arizona Department of Transportation Motor 
Vehicle Division customers have been able to register as donors 
when renewing a vehicle registration at ServiceArizona.com, which 
is the most common renewal method. Previously, that decision 
could only be made through ADOT MVD when a driver was getting 
a new or updated driver license or ID card. 
Because Arizona licenses are valid until the customer turns 65, and 
photo updates occur every 12 years, the chances for customers to 
make this selection were limited. By contrast, vehicle registration 
renewals for most occur every one to two years. Customers who 
renew online can click a link to Donate Life Arizona at the 
completion of the transaction. 
“This was an easy decision for the MVD to make,” said MVD 
Stakeholder Relations Manager Jennifer Bowser Richards. “Organ 
and tissue donations save lives and it’s gratifying that making a 
simple change to our vehicle registration process has enabled more 
Arizonans to become donors.” 

For more information: azdot.gov or Donate Life Arizona: 
DonateLifeAZ.org 
 

Only 500 business days left before  
Travel ID deadline for Arizona 

TSA to stiffen airport ID requirements on Oct. 1, 2020 
PHOENIX – Arizonans thinking about getting a Travel ID to replace 
their current standard driver license or ID card should make an 
appointment at an Arizona Department of Transportation Motor 
Vehicle Division office soon to prepare for the Oct. 1, 2020, 
changes to ID requirements at airport security checkpoints. 
“As of this week, there are about 500 business days, excluding 
government holidays, for people who want to get the Travel ID,” 
said MVD Stakeholder Relations Manager Jennifer Bowser 
Richards. “There are literally millions of Arizonans who may want to 
get this credential, so making an appointment 
at ServiceArizona.com to visit an MVD office and obtain the Travel 
ID is becoming more important as time passes.” 
Arizona is one of 37 states to offer a choice between a credential 
that meets federal standards and one that does not.  Arizona law 
requires that MVD provide customers with this choice. 
The Arizona Travel ID replaces 
the holder’s current card and is 
distinguished by a gold star 
embedded in the upper right-
hand corner. This indicates the 
holder has verified his or her 
identity to meet the more 
stringent standards of the 
federal REAL-ID Act. It does not 
replace a U.S. passport for 
international travel. 
When making an appointment, customers should be prepared to 
bring several different forms of identification. Some examples 
include: 

 ·         One document such as a birth certificate or valid U.S. 
passport to verify identity 
·         One document with the user’s Social Security number such 
as a Social Security card or W-2 form 
·         Two documents such as utility bills or bank statements that 
prove Arizona residency 
A full list of acceptable documents is available online 
at azdot.gov/travelID. 
 Customers should bring documents that are consistent with each 
other in regards to a person’s name and other information. For 
example, name changes due to marriage or divorce, use of 
nicknames instead of given names and so forth, need to be 
considered when bringing in documentation. 
 Some Authorized Third Party dealers provide full license and ID 
services, including offering the Travel ID. Go 
toazdot.gov/thirdpartyDLservices for more information on locations 
and availability. 

At ports of entry and elsewhere, ADOT 
helps combat human trafficking 

Training, K-9 units 
among agency’s steps 

to identify and aid 
victims 

PHOENIX – At Arizona 
Department of Transportation 
commercial ports of entry near 
California and New Mexico,  K-9 units are trained to identify not 
only evidence of illegal drugs but human cargo that can include 
victims of human trafficking. Lieutenants overseeing these ports 
have training on identifying warning signs of human trafficking, such 
as unusual tattoos, an unwillingness to speak up and carrying large 
amounts of cash without explanation. 
Meanwhile, dozens of vehicles driven by officers with ADOT’s 
Enforcement and Compliance Division have bumper stickers aimed 
at directing those who need help or who see signs of trouble 
to EndSexTrafficking.AZ.gov or 888.373.7888, resources offered 
through the Governor’s Office of Youth, Faith and Family. 
With human trafficking an increasingly urgent issue, ADOT officers 
enforcing commercial vehicle laws have joined other law 
enforcement agencies and the Arizona Human Trafficking Council 
created by Governor Doug Ducey to help make Arizona a leader in 
combating this crime. 
“Human trafficking is not just something you hear about on TV or 
read on the Internet; it’s happening right here in our state,” ADOT 
Director John Halikowski said. “That’s why it’s critical for ADOT to 
be part of this comprehensive effort to combat it.” 
As a member of the Arizona Human Trafficking Council, Chief Gary 
McCarthy with ADOT’s Office of Inspector General, part of the 
Enforcement and Compliance Division, chairs the outreach and 
awareness committee that not only raises public awareness but 
trains people on how to spot human trafficking and what to do 
about it. 
In addition to the training provided to lieutenants overseeing 
commercial ports of entry, starting in 2019 advanced training for 
ADOT officers will include a human-trafficking component, including 
where the demand comes from and what cases look like. And the 
Enforcement and Compliance Division plans to develop online 
training so other ADOT employees who work along highways will 
learn how to spot the signs of human trafficking. 
Since December, ADOT has had its first two K-9 units trained to 
detect human smuggling in addition to illegal drugs. The K-9s are 
used at the ports of entry along the eastern and western sides of 
Arizona to check any commercial vehicles that raise suspicions. 
“We’re taking a few approaches to do our part to end this heinous 
practice here in Arizona,” McCarthy said. “From training more 
officers to use of our K-9 units to raising awareness through 
bumper stickers on our vehicles, ADOT is serious about stopping 
human trafficking and saving lives.” 

If you would like to learn more about how to help stop human 
trafficking, please visit EndSexTrafficking.az.gov. To report 

anything suspicious, please call 888.373.7888. 
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https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJlbWFpbCI6ImR2cG5id29AYW9sLmNvbSIsImJ1bGxldGluX2xpbmtfaWQiOiIxMDEiLCJzdWJzY3JpYmVyX2lkIjoiNzE1MzcwOTIwIiwibGlua19pZCI6IjI3OTAxMjUyIiwidXJpIjoiYnAyOmRpZ2VzdCIsInVybCI6Imh0dHA6Ly9hemRvdC5nb3YiLCJidWxsZXRpbl9pZCI6IjIwMTgwOTIwLjk1MTYxMzAxIn0.eN1cKsZg6SB_R7bteCOhRB2yFXK2VIvzQiioVeBXDPM
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-  

 

 
IN PARTNERSHIP WITH PHOENIX FIRE! 

 

 
www.lockbox.shopkidde.com 

 
In an emergency, a rapid entry system is critical to the 
success of first responders. Supra Lock Boxes, by Kidde, 
eliminate barriers, reduce injuries, and minimize property 
damage. Trusted for more than 55 years, our emergency 
key lock boxes protect a wide range of both residential and 
commercial facilities. In compliance with International Fire 
Code, these police and fire department lock boxes are 
mounted securely near building doors, gates, and other 
entrances. 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

BMCA AND BLACK MOUNTAIN PRECINCT 

COMMUNITY BUSINESS 

PARTNERSHIPS 
 

 

 

 
  A SPECIAL THANK YOU TO 

STARBUCKS  

AT 19
TH
 AVENUE & THUNDERBIRD  

FOR DONATING COFFEE AT OUR monthly      

BMCA / BLK MTN PRECINCT COMMUNITY MEETINGS! 

 
 

 

 

THANK YOU TO  

DEER VALLEY II SELF STORAGE  

FOR SUPPORTING  

THE BLACK MOUNTAIN COMMUNITY ALLIANCE! 
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Neighborhood College is a one-of-a-kind collaboration of 
workshops and hands-on learning experiences brought to you by 
multiple city departments.  The intent of the program is to provide 
each participant with knowledge about the city’s programs, services 
and resources; the tools to access those resources; and the skills 
and ideas with which to build positive, sustainable communities. 
Everyone is welcome! Regardless of whether you’re a seasoned 
community leader or a new resident just looking to get to know your 
new home better, Neighborhood College is flexible enough to meet 
the needs of all Phoenix residents! We hope to see you at one of 
our many free workshops – and encourage your neighbors to do 
the same. To sign up, call us at 602-534-4444.  Online 
registration: We’ve partnered with the Parks and Recreation 
Department to use their online enrollment process. You will be 
taken to “Parks and Recreation Online” where you will need to sign 
up for a free account. This is a one-time process that will only take 
a few moments. You will then be able to use the site in the future to 
sign up for any additional workshops.  
 

NOVEMBER 2018 
 

Saturday, 11/3 from 8 a.m. - 12 p.m. PAINT SPRAYER AND 
POWER WASHER TRAINING: Learn how to keep your neighborhood 

graffiti-free by using a paint sprayer and power washer (which you can use 
for free after completing the workshop and confirmation of neighborhood 
organization registration). Along with the interactive class comes a free tour 
of the Neighborhood Services West Facility, to see other tools and supplies 
available to residents for neighborhood clean-ups and/or community projects. 
NSD West Facility, 3325 W. Flower St. To register, call 602-534-4444.  
 

Wednesday, 11/7 from 6:30 – 7:30 p.m. LANDSCAPE 
WATERING: Learn how to properly water your landscape to save time and 

increase the health and beauty of your plants. Saguaro Library, 2808 N. 46th 
Street. To register for a class, visit phoenix.gov/water or call 602-261- 8367.  
 

Thursday, 11/8 from 6 - 7 p.m. TRANSPORTATION 2050. Learn 

about what’s new, and what’s planned for transportation in the city of 
Phoenix. Transportation 2050, a 35-year transit and streets initiative funded 
by the voter-approved Proposition 104 in 2015, has begun to make an impact 
on Phoenix’s transportation infrastructure and transit network. Get an 
overview of accomplishments and improvements for pedestrians, bicyclists, 
drivers, and transit users, as well as what’s planned in the next few 
years…and beyond. Burton Barr Central Library, 1221 N. Central Avenue. To 
register, call 602- 534-4444. www.phoenix.gov/nsd/neighborhoodcollege - 
602-534-4444 Rev. 8.29.2018  
 

Wednesday, 11/14 from 6 - 7 p.m. CRIME PREVENTION 
THROUGH ENVIRONMENTAL DESIGN (CPTED) WORKSHOP. 
Learn about the proper design and effective use of buildings and public 
spaces in neighborhoods that can lead to the reduction in the incidence of 
crime and an improvement in the quality of life. Learn how to assess 
conditions in your neighborhood and apply practical access control (doors, 
fences), surveillance (lighting, windows, landscaping), territorial 
reinforcement (signs, sidewalks, ordinances), and maintenance to improve 
your business, your neighborhood, and/or your home. Longview 
Neighborhood Recreation Center, 4040 N. 14th Street. To register, call (602) 
534-4444.  

 

DECEMBER 2018 
 

Wednesday, 12/5 from 10:30 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. 3R’S OF 
VOLUNTEERING. This workshop is an introduction to the principles of 

volunteer management (Recruitment, Retention, and Recognition). Topics 
include resources on effectively managing and training volunteers, 
recruitment tactics, and how to increase retention based on motivation and 
creative recognition ideas. Devonshire Senior Center, 2802 E. Devonshire 
Street. To register, call 602-534-4444.  
 

Tuesday, 12/11 from 6 - 7 p.m. BELIEF WINDOW: We all have a 

“Belief Window” which is the framework each of us has for understanding and 
seeing our own world. What is written on our window defines who we are, 
how we act and what we may become. Our version of reality comes from our 
own beliefs, what others have taught us, previous experiences, cultural 
beliefs, and general observations. Learn how to identify your beliefs and 
change your principles to ensure your success. NSD West, 3325 W. Flower 
St. To register, call 602-534-4444 
 
 

 

City of Phoenix 
NEIGHBORHOOD SERVICES DEPARTMENT 

 

General Information 602-534-4444 

 
Neighborhood Specialists for the Black Mountain Precinct 

  

Dist. 1:   ALMA LARA  602-495-0118   alma.lara@phoenix.gov    
Dist. 2:   MARI HERRA-DANIELS  602-261-8587 
                                            e.marie.herra-daniels@phoenix.gov  
Dist. 3:   KRISTA ROY                           krista.roy@phoenix.gov  

 

BLIGHT AND ZONING LAWS 
 

STRUCTURES: The maintenance of a home is the 

responsibility of the property owner. Any wood, siding, 
shingles, roof covering, railings, fences, walls, ceilings, 
porches, doors, windows, screens and other exterior parts 
of any structure on the property must be maintained in 
weather tight, sound condition and in good repair. The 
property owner is responsible for making sure there are no 
doors or windows left open and not secure to the outside. 
FOR HELP call the Preservation Division of the 
Neighborhood Services Dept. at 602-495-0700 to see if you 
qualify for a free Grant! 
 

OUTDOOR STORAGE:  All outside storage that can be 

seen from the street should be inside sheds or cabinets. 
Items should not be set in car ports in view of the street. 
Please use enclosed areas or backyards. 
 

JUNK, TRASH & DEBRIS:  Junk, trash and debris cannot 

be left in the yard or car port and must be properly disposed 
of. This includes junk auto parts, appliances, furniture, 
building and/or landscaping material, trash such as 
discarded papers, cardboard, plastics, etc. including tree 
trimmings and fallen limbs or any other items that appear to 
have been discarded. The only exception is during the Bulk 
Trash Collection weeks four times a year. 
 

PARKING:  Parking is only permitted for passenger cars 

and motorcycles on residential streets, on driveways or in 
garages. A driveway or parking area must be constructed 
with an approved dust free parking surface. The stone must 
be1/4 -3/4 in size with a permanent border holding it in. 1/4 
minus size stone is not allowed for parking. There are limits 
to the amount of front yard area that can be used for 
parking. Only 35% of the front yard may be converted to 
driveway or dust free parking. 
 

GRASS AND WEEDS:  Grass and weeds must not be 

allowed to grow over 6 inches high due to fire hazard, 
allowing the weeds to go to seed and spreading throughout 
the neighborhood and insect infestation. 
 

ELIMINATE GRAFFITI:  Keeping the neighborhood graffiti 

free is something we can all do. If there is graffiti on your 
property, please remove it as soon as possible. The Graffiti 
Busters Program provides paint, supplies and training to 
assist groups with eliminating graffiti. The City will also 
remove the graffiti from private property with written 
permission from the property owner. Call 602-495-7014. 
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JOIN BLACK MOUNTAIN COMMUNITY ALLIANCE  

ON FACEBOOK  
WHERE WE POST INFORMATION  

AND LIVE VIDEO  
OF MEETING PRESENTATIONS  
AND COFFEE TIME WITH TOM! 
(Thank you to Linda Santana!) 

 

 
 

 

BLACK  
MOUNTAIN PRECINCT   

Block Watch / PNP LISTINGS 
 

(List your Block Watch / PNP, Meeting Dates and Events HERE!  
Send your info to the Black Mountain Community Alliance at   

info@bmcainfo.com  
 

 

LIST YOUR BLOCK WATCH AND INFO HERE… 
 
 

ANTHEM NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH for info call 623-533-2226 or  

e-mail Chairman Teresa Pierson at anwchair@gmail.com 
www.OnlineAtAnthem.com 
 

ARROYO GRANDE-ANTHEM BLOCK WATCH  
anwchair@gmail.com   
 

BELCANTO BLOCK WATCH gloriapink12@gmail.com   
 

CACTUS SWEETWATER BLOCK WATCH The Block Watch 

Meetings are held on the 2
nd

 Tuesday of each month at 7 pm at the Cross of 

the Desert Church, 32
nd

 Street & Sweetwater. For info contact  Coleen Hager 
chagercpa@cox.net , or essmott@cox.net  

  
CAREFREE MANOR BLOCK WATCH for info e-mail 

carefreepnp@gmail.com          
 

CINNABAR BLOCK WATCH for info call 623-869-8118 or e-mail 

budpamdeb@yahoo.com  

 
DEER VALLEY PARK NEIGHBORHOOD BLOCK WATCH 
ORGANIZATION / PNP (DVPNBWO) Meetings are held at the Deer 

Valley Park Community Center on the 2
nd

 Wednesday of each month (except 
July, August & November) with the BMCA at 6:30 pm.  623-533-0847 / 
dvpnbwo@aol.com    www.dvpnbwo.com  
 

HILLCREST EAST BLOCK WATCH spring11@cox.net  
 
INVERNESS COMMUNITY WATCH PARTNERSHIP 
imcw85023@gmail.com   
 

JOHN JACOBS BLOCK WATCH  Meetings are held on the 2
nd

 

Tuesday of each month from 6:30 – 7:30 pm at the John Jacobs Elementary 
School cafeteria located at 14421 N. 23

rd
 Avenue, Phoenix, AZ 85023. For 

contact info call or e-mail Dee at 602-380-1854 or giddeeup37@cox.net  
 

MINI MOON II BLOCK WATCH (in Moon Valley along Interlacken) 

Primary Contact: Myra Ridder myraridder@cox.net President/Chair: Ron 
Gundlach ron@azfab.com  Contact us for meeting info. 
 
MOON VALLEY BLOCK WATCH  For info contact: Blanche Lukes at 

602-993-6736 or moonvalleybw@cox.net   

 

MOON VALLEY GARDENS NEIGHBORHOOD BLOCK WATCH 
meetings are on the 3

rd
 Thursday of February, May, September and 

November. The other months they are with the BMCA Meetings. We usually 
meet at Moon Mountain Elementary School at 7pm. mvge@cox.net   
Candice 602-402-7914 

 
MONTE CRISTO BLOCK WATCH LECADDSERVICES@Yahoo.com  

 

NORTHTOWN COMMUNITY BLOCK WATCH / PNP   FOR 
UPCOMING 2017 MEETINGS & EVENTS  e-mail Joann Cellars, Coordinator 
at jacey3@cox.net  
 

PALM LAKES VILLAGE BLOCK WATCH Meetings held on the first 

Fridays at 1:00 pm at the Club House at 16415 N. 33
rd

 Way. Arthur Welch, 
Coordinator. fp6891@cox.net  
 

RIDGE RUNNERS II PNP GROUP   Mike Haddad  317-471-9687  
 

SEVEN PALMS BLOCK WATCH / PNP Meetings are the 2
nd

 Tuesday 

of every month at 6:00pm in the Clubhouse. Call 480-307-4677 or 480-729-
9592 or e-mail sevenpalmsblockwatchpnp@yahoo.com  for info. 
 

VILLAGE MEADOWS BLOCK WATCH for info e-mail Bill Merritt at 

wm.merritt@gmail.com 
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“JUST IN CASE” 
the unthinkable happens  

and your loved one is missing or lost! 
 

Have all important updated identification 
information available at a moment’s notice! 

 
 

FREE PERSONAL ID KITS 

for Children, Adults & Seniors! 

 
Made possible by the Phoenix Neighborhood Block Watch Grant Program 

 

The Black Mountain Community Alliance Board 

Members are trained and available to attend your 
Community Events with the EZ Child ID System. The 
PERSONAL ID KIT is for children and adults of all ages.  
 

               
 

To schedule the BMCA to come and do PERSONAL ID 
KITS at your Event, please allow two months lead time and 
call Candice Fremouw at 480-467-7399 to check on the 

dates the BMCA has available. We will then e-mail you an 
EVENT APPLICATION FORM to fill out and return to us at 
info@bmcainfo.com  
 

We are available to the general public for PERSONAL ID 
KITS on the 4

th
 Thursday of each month (except June, 

July, November and December) from 6 – 8 pm at the 
Deer Valley Park Community Center, 2001 West 
Wahalla, Phoenix, AZ 85027. 

 

Upcoming 2019 DATES:   
 

 January 24
th

, February 28
th

, March 28
th

, April 25
th

, 
May 23

rd
, August 22

nd
, Sept. 26

th
 & Oct. 24

th
   

 

KEY FEATURES of the PERSONAL ID KIT: 
 

 The PERSONAL ID KIT includes contact information, 

digital fingerprints, photos & video interviews 

 The EZ Child Computer System digitally scans all 10 

fingerprints in a matter of seconds 

 The EZ Child Computer creates Child, Adult and 

Senior ID reports along with two laminated ID Cards 

& CD-R  

 The Child/ Adult/Senior CD contains photos, 

fingerprint images, videos and age-appropriate crime 

prevention information 

 The Medical ID captures vital prescription drug 

information and phone numbers for doctors 

 ALL FILES ARE PERMANENTLY DELETED  AND 

FORMS SHREDDED AFTER EACH INDIVIDUAL 

SESSION SO THAT ONLY THE PARENTS, 

INDIVIDUALS, OR CAREGIVERS HAVE THE 

PERSONAL INFORMATION 
 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

BLOCK WATCH IMPROVES THE QUALITY 
OF LIFE WITHIN NEIGHBORHOODS 

 

Block Watches come in all sizes. They can be a few houses in a 
cul-de-sac to a whole square mile neighborhood. They help to 
develop a “sense of community” and strengthen and sustain 
neighborhoods by bringing residents/neighbors together with a 
common interest. 
Every Block Watch starts with one person and their concern for the 
safety and well-being of themselves and their families. Their 
motivation may be to meet or get to know their neighbors to protect 
the children, to keep property values up by eliminating blight and 
graffiti, to stop speeding on the streets by installing speed humps to 
protect the children, to have peace of mind by discouraging barking 
dogs and loud parties, and to be safe from crimes like burglary, 
theft and assault.  
We all want to live in a safe and secure environment. Our homes 
should be safe havens. By rights there should be several layers of 
protection from the national level to our own neighborhoods. 
National and state governments provide control of our borders; 
state and city governments provide police and fire protection, 
education, and other resources, community member groups 
provide Phoenix Neighborhood Patrollers and the posting of PNP 
signs on neighborhood streets; Block Watch provides neighbors 
watching out for neighbors; and we provide our own home security 
alarms, lighting and burglary prevention measures. 
 

 
 
 
 

AN INVITATION TO ALL 
BLACK MOUNTAIN COMMUNITY ALLIANCE MEMBERS 

and ASSOCIATES 

TO TOUR THE CITY OF PHOENIX  

LABORATORY SERVICES BUREAU 
 

Every Tuesday and Thursday at 10 am and 1 pm, we hold tours of 
our building at 621 W. Washington Street for those who are 
interested in Science, Biology, Crime Scene, Evidence Processing, 
etc., or what it is we actually do. It has become a very sought after 
event for many citizens of Phoenix and visitors to our state. I want 
to go a step further and extend an invitation to other stakeholders 
throughout the City of Phoenix, community groups and 
organizations, but most importantly your organizations – Black 
Mountain Community Alliance and the East Black Mountain 
Partnership. 
I feel it is very important for not only our citizens to understand what 
it is we do behind our walls. This will give you all a great opportunity 
to understand what happens on the back side of the crime we hear 
about daily and helps you all understand the need for our services 
to the community. 
I am opening our doors to you and would love to have as many of 
your organization attend a short tour of our building at your 
convenience and pleasure.  
 

Lt. Steven W. Roser #5331 
Laboratory Services Bureau 
Monday – Friday 0800-1600 hours 
602-534-8749 
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DOMESTIC VIOLENCE     
24 – HOUR HOTLINES 

 

FOR LOCAL SHELTER CALL:   602-263-8900 OR 1-800-799-
7739 

 

Autumn House, Chrysalis, DeColores, Faith House, My Sister’s Place, 
New Life Shelter, Sojourner Center 

 

NATIONAL HOTLINE: 1-800-799-SAFE (7233) 
 

LEGAL ADVOCACY HOTLINE: 602-279-2900 
OLDER ADULTS: 602-264-HELP (4357) 

 

 
 

 

 

ARIZONA 211 
GET CONNECTED. GET ANSWERS. 

Community Information and Referral Services 
 

HUMAN SERVICES – HEALTH NEEDS – EMERGENCY FOOD – CRISIS 
COUNSELING – RENTAL ASSISTANCE – MENTAL HEALTH – LEGAL 

ASSISTANCE – FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE – DISABILITY RESOURCES – 
SUPPORT GROUPS – COMMUNITY AND GOVERNMENT SERVICES – 

VOLUNTEERING & DONATING – UTILITY ASSISTANCE 
OR ANY OTHER SOLUTIONS YOU MAY NEED! 

 

JUST DIAL 211 or 877-211-8661 
www.211arizona.org 

 

 

              

To all Neighborhood Block Watches, let us know if you 
would like GEICO sponsored KKAD25 decals to place on 
the trash cans in your neighborhood. We have several 
thousand available. E-mail kkad25@kkad25.org or call 
402-334-1391 for information. There are also YARD SIGNS 
available. Call Maggie at 1-800-769-7446 or go to this 
site: www.curzongraphics.com/KKA/CartOrig/index.php                   
Keep Kids Alive Drive 25® - A Non-Profit “For Action” 

Organization 501©(3) 402-334-1391,   12418 C Street 
Omaha, NE 68144 
 

www.KeepKidsAliveDrive25.org 
 

 

A REMINDER: PLEASE REMEMBER ON 
COLLECTION DAYS TO PUT YOUR 

GARBAGE AND RECYCLE CANS IN THE 
STREET WITH THE WHEELS AGAINST THE 

CURB AND NOT ON THE SIDEWALK WHERE 
OUR KIDS RIDE THEIR BIKES, ETC. 

 
 

 
 

 

    PHXCityCam: A  view    
              of PHX! 

PHXCityCam  
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TRAPPED BY DRUG ADDICTION? 

Is it removing you from your own life? 
Use PHOENIX POLICE DEPARTMENT’S 

ARIZONA ANGEL INITIATIVE  
to take back control of your life! 

 

 
 
WHAT WE DO: Phoenix Police Department connects individuals 
suffering from substance use disorder to treatment regardless of 
their financial situation. 
 
HAVE CHILDREN? Individuals with children can be connected to 
host families that provide sanctuary for children while their parents 
receive treatment. 
 
WHAT TO DO: Come to any Phoenix Police Precinct with a State 
or Federal picture ID Monday – Friday, 7 am – 4 pm. Tell the front 
desk you’d like to participate in the Angel Initiative. If possible, 
make childcare arrangements for your children with family or 
friends, otherwise we will help. 
 
CRITERIA 

- Cannot have a criminal conviction of possession with 
intent to transport or sell, no drug violation in  school 
zone, or more than three drug related arrests. 

- Cannot be a fugitive of justice or have a history of 
charges for crimes that involve violence, arson, sex, 
children or the elderly. 

- Precinct on duty leadership reserves the right to deny 
admission if they have a reasonable belief that Angel or a 
community member could be seriously harmed. 
 

REQUIREMENTS: 
- Follow staff directions 
- Follow rules and refrain from illegal or inappropriate 

activity. 
- Be able to self-manage within a non-medical non-

psychiatric facility. 
- Those with physical or mental disorders must be 

considered “stable” and take medications as prescribed. 

http://www.211arizona.org/
http://www.curzongraphics.com/KKA/CartOrig/index.php
http://www.keepkidsalivedrive25.org/
http://lists.phoenix.gov/t/1341392/4958156/20371/68/


SEX OFFENDER 
NOTIFICATION INFORMATION 

IN AND AROUND YOUR NEIGHBORHOOD 
Sex Offender information can be accessed all of the time at 

 

www.azdps.gov/services/public/sex-offender     
www.offenderwatch.com 

www.missingkids.org      www.nsopw.gov 

 
 

 

REGISTER WITH BOLOCOP FOR CRIME ALERTS 
 

 

 
www.bolocop.com  is web-based delivery system built by law enforcement to 
be used by law enforcement to provide direct communication to businesses 
and community members. The service is free and there will never be a cost 
associated with using or receiving BOLO/ALERTS!  
Simply go to www.bolocop.com  and register for the alerts. You can choose 
alerts for the state, a city or just your zip code 
You can help police solve crimes in your community if you’re willing to 
“BOLO” (Be On the Look Out). An easy way to do this is to register at 
BOLOCop.com, a web-based communication program that will send you 
alerts from law enforcement agencies seeking the public’s help on a range of 
public safety issues, including locating missing persons, identifying probation 
violation offenders, and recovering stolen property. The service also 
distributes information about crime trends that may be impacting your 
neighborhood. 
Created in 2012 by Gilbert Police Crime Prevention Officer Vickie Owen and 
website developer Steven Mueller, BOLO Cop is used by hundreds of federal 
and state law enforcement officials to distribute critical police information in a 
variety of ways to individuals and businesses. The site will soon add a 
national registry known as the “Silver Directory” which allows members of the 
public to add information about a loved one suffering from dementia which 
can be used by police to find the individual’s home should they be found or if 
they need to activate a Silver Alert. 
BOLO Cop had its origins in a fax-based service started by Peggy and Paul 
Secaur in 1990. After Paul received a business fax that helped him and 
police apprehend a purse thief in the building he worked in, Paul and Peggy 
got the idea for Fax Net 1 and started sharing faxes with neighboring 
businesses about crimes in the area. Within weeks of launching the service, 
police were able to catch a bank robber, break up a counterfeit ring, locate an 
elderly man suffering from dementia and divert an attempted rapist. 
For questions please call Officer Vickie Owen of the Gilbert Police Dept. 
Crime Prevention Unit at 480-635-7521 or Vickie.Owen@gilbertaz.gov  
 
_______________________________________________________________________ 
 
 

ACCESS NEIGHBORHOOD  
CRIME INFORMATION 

 

Do you know what is happening in your neighborhood? If you are a 
Block Watch or PNP Group, it will be beneficial to know what is 
happening in and around your neighborhood! Did you know that 
you can sign up for alerts and access information, like dates and 
locations, on Burglaries, Thefts, and Assaults by going to 
www.phoenix.gov  Select DEPARTMENTS, then POLICE, then 
CRIME STATISTICS & MAPS- 
 

Welcome to the Phoenix Police Department’s crime mapping 
website. Once you have read and accepted the disclaimers below, 
you will be directed to the RAIDS Online website. RAIDS online is a 
program operated by BAIR Analytics through a government 
contract with the City of Phoenix. The following does not constitute 
an endorsement of BAIR Analytics, its products or its services. 
 

Using the RAIDS Online site, you can query and map selected 
crimes for your neighborhood within the City of Phoenix. 
 

24 

 
 

 

RAIDS Online is now LexisNexis Community Crime 
Map  The same free mapping platform facilitating 
automated, transparent communication between law 
enforcement and the public, with a new name. 
YOU MUST AGREE TO THE TERMS BELOW BEFORE ACCESSING THE 
CRIME MAPS 
1) All aspects of the data provided herein are susceptible to a degree of error 
due to the complexities of the processes involved in compiling and presenting 
the data. No warranty, representation or guarantee is made or implied 
regarding the content, sequence, accuracy, timeliness or completeness of 
the data provided. 
2) The City of Phoenix shall assume no liability for any errors, omissions or 
inaccuracies in the information provided, regardless of how caused or any 
decision made or action taken, or not by the reader in reliance upon any 
information or data furnished herein.  
By clicking “I agree”, I acknowledge that the City of Phoenix does not assume 
any liability for the use of this data, and that I have read and understand the 
disclaimers listed above. 
“I AGREE”  (View Crime Maps and Stats) 
“I AGREE”    ( View Neighborhood Crime Counts) 
  “I DISAGREE” (View Phoenix Police Department provided crime statistics 
and maps) 

Or check out:       

www.spotcrime.com 
 

 
IdentityTheft.gov Website: 

www.IdentityTheft.gov  
 

Recovering from identity theft is easier with a plan. If someone has stolen 
your identity, or you’ve gotten a notice about a data breach, visit the FTC’s 
new site at IdentityTheft.gov for help. IdentityTheft.gov is the federal 
government’s one-stop resource to help you report and recover from identity 
theft. It’s also available in Spanish at RobodeIdentidad.gov. 

If you visit the website for the Federal Trade Commission   www.ftc.gov   and 
go to Publications (type publications in the search bar) you should be able to 
locate approximately 187 different FREE publications on all types of different 
topics.  This may be a good resource for community information without the 
burden of paying for printing. 
 

 

You can also get on the  
DO NOT CALL REGISTRY! 

 

The Do Not Call Registry accepts registrations 
from both cell phones and land lines. 
To register by telephone, call 1-888-382-1222 
(TTY: 1-866-290-4236). You must call from the 
phone number that you want to register. 
To register online (donotcall.gov), you will have 
to respond to a confirmation email. 
 

 

FOLLOW POLICE 

DISPATCH CALLS ONLINE 

 If you see a police helicopter or other police activity in your 
area, go to www.radioreference.com  and you may be able 
to follow police dispatch reports. Click on Live Audio, AZ, 
Maricopa, Phoenix Police and speaker. 

 

http://www.azdps.gov/services/public/sex-offender
http://www.offenderwatch.com/
http://www.missingkids.org/
http://www.nsopw.gov/
http://www.bolocop.com/
http://www.bolocop.com/
http://www.bolocop.com/
mailto:Vickie.Owen@gilbertaz.gov
http://www.phoenix.gov/
http://www.raidsonline.com/
http://www.raidsonline.com/gridstat
https://www.phoenix.gov/policesite/Pages/Current-Crime-Maps-and-Statistics.aspx
http://www.spotcrime.com/
http://www.identitytheft.gov/
http://go.usa.gov/38mZR?utm_source=govdelivery
http://go.usa.gov/38mZR?utm_source=govdelivery
http://go.usa.gov/38mB3?utm_source=govdelivery
http://www.ftc.gov/
http://www.radioreference.com/


MEETING and EVENT 

CALENDAR 
 
 
 

NOVEMBER 2018 

 

Thursday, NOV. 1
st
 NBWGP Oversight Committee Meeting 

6:00 pm Adams St. Training Room, 304 W. Adams St. 
 

Friday,  NOV. 2
nd

  PNP FIRST FRIDAY ART WALK PATROL 
e-mail Rick Sain at ussyorktown25@hotmail.com or at 602-799-0143     
Good training for PNP Members! 
 

Saturday, NOV. 3
rd

  CITYWIDE BW / PNP TRAINING 

7:30 am – Noon at Mt. View Precinct, 2075 E. Maryland Ave. 
RSVP brian.kornegay@phoenix.gov 
 

Wednesday,  NOV. 7
th

  BMCA BOARD MEETING    
6:30 pm  -  at the Deer Valley Community Center, Board Room 
 

Wednesday, NOV. 14
th

  BLK MTN COFFEE TALK WITH TOM 
8:00 am  at Rustic Café, 20811 N. Cave Creek Road 
 

NO NOV.  BMCA BW / BLK MTN PNP MTG. – Fall / Winter Break 
 

Wednesday, NOV. 14
th

  BMCA GRANT WRITING WORKSHOP 
6:30 pm  -  at the Thunderbird High School Thunderdome 
RSVP  info@bmcainfo.com or 480-467-7399 
 

Tuesday,  NOV. 20
th

  PNP COORDINATOR’S MEETING 
6:00 pm  at the Mountain View Precinct, 2075 E. Maryland 
 

NO NOV.  PERSONAL I.D. KITS by BMCA  – Fall / Winter Break 
 

Friday, NOV. 16
th

   DISTRICT 1 COMMUNITY BREAKFAST 
with Councilwoman Thelda Williams  7:30 am at the Double Tree 
 
Tuesday,  NOV. 27

th
  PHX BW ADVISORY BOARD MEETING 

6:30-8:30 pm  -  Hosted by PBWAB  Location: South Mountain.  
Topic: Suicide Awareness 
 

NO NOV.   CPCA MEETING – Fall / Winter Break 
 
 
 

DECEMBER 2018 

 

Wednesday, DEC. 5
th 

CPCA HOLIDAY PARTY POTLUCK 
A-F bring a Main Dish, G-M bring a Side Dish, N-Z bring a Dessert  
6:30 pm  at College of America, 9801 N. Metro Pkwy E.     
 

NO DEC. NBWGP Oversight Committee Meeting  – Winter Break 
 

Thursday, DEC. 6
th 

at 4 pm  
                   BLOCK WATCH GRANTS ARE DUE!!! 
 

Friday, DEC. 7
th

 
 
 PNP FIRST FRIDAY ART WALK PATROL 

e-mail Rick Sain at ussyorktown25@hotmail.com or at  
602-799-0143    Good training for PNP Members! 
 

Saturday/Sunday, DEC. 8
th

  & 9
th

  INDIAN MARKET PNP Patrol 
8 am–4 pm each day to patrol e-mail Rick Sain  
at ussyorktown25@hotmail.com or at 602-799-0143     
___________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Wednesday, DEC. 12
th

  BMCA / BLK MTN PRECINCT  
                                             HOLIDAY PARTY / POTLUCK 

       If your name begins with: 
 

               A – I    please bring a Side Dish / Salad 
               J – R   please bring a Dessert 
               S – Z   please bring a Main Dish 
    …and don’t forget a wrapped gift for the White Elephant Dice Gift Exchange! 

                  And a new unwrapped toy for the Toy Drive! 
6:00 pm at the Deer Valley Community Center, 2001 W. Wahalla 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 

NO DEC. BMCA BOARD MEETING  – Winter Break 
 

NO DEC. BLK  MTN  COFFEE TALK WITH TOM  – Winter Break 
 

NO DEC. PERSONAL I.D. KITS by BMCA  – Winter Break 
 

NO DEC. PBWAB MEETING  – Winter Break 
 

NO DEC. BREAKFAST WITH THELDA  – Winter Break 
 
 

 

JANUARY 2019 

 

Wednesday,  JAN. 2
nd

 BMCA BOARD MEETING    
6:30 pm  -  at the Deer Valley Community Center, Board Room 
 

Thursday, JAN. 3
rd

  NBWGP Oversight Committee Meeting 
6:00 pm Adams St. Training Room, 304 W. Adams St. 
 

Friday,  JAN. 5
th

  PNP FIRST FRIDAY ART WALK PATROL 
e-mail Rick Sain at ussyorktown25@hotmail.com or at 602-799-0143     
Good training for PNP Members!. 
 

Wednesday,  JAN. 9
th

 BMCA / BLK MTN PRECINCT MEETING 
6:30 pm at the Deer Valley Community Center, 2001 W. Wahalla 
PRESENTATION:  CELL PHONE SECURITY with Michelle Stewart 
 

Tuesday,  JAN. 15
th

  PNP COORDINATOR’S MEETING 
6:00 pm  at the Mountain View Precinct, 2075 E. Maryland 
 

Tuesday,  JAN. 22
nd

 PHX BW ADVISORY BOARD MEETING 
6:30-8:30 pm  -  Hosted by TBA 
Topic: TBA 
 

Wednesday,  JAN. 23
rd

 CPCA BW  / CP PNP MEETING 
6:00 pm  -  8:30 pm   at College of America, 9801 N. Metro Pkwy E.     
Presentation:  TBA 
 

Thursday,  JAN. 23
rd 

BLK MTN COFFEE TALK WITH TOM 
8:30 am at TBA 
 

Thursday, JAN. 24
th

 PERSONAL ID KITS by BMCA 
6:00 pm  -  8:00 pm at the Deer Valley Community Center 
 

Friday, JAN. 25
th

 DISTRICT 1 COMMUNITY BREAKFAST 
with Vice Mayor Thelda Williams  7:30 am at the Double Tree 
 

Saturday, JAN. 26
th

  CITYWIDE BW / PNP TRAINING 

7:30 am – Noon at Mt. View Precinct, 2075 E. Maryland Ave. 
RSVP brian.kornegay@phoenix.gov 

 

FEBRUARY 2019 

 

Friday,  FEB. 1
st
  PNP FIRST FRIDAY ART WALK PATROL 

e-mail Rick Sain at ussyorktown25@hotmail.com or at 602-799-0143     
Good training for PNP Members!. 
 

Wednesday,  FEB. 6
th

 BMCA BOARD MEETING    
6:30 pm  -  at the Deer Valley Community Center, Board Room 
 

Thursday, FEB. 7
th

 NBWGP Oversight Committee Meeting 
6:00 pm Adams St. Training Room, 304 W. Adams St. 
 

Wednesday,  FEB. 13
th

 BMCA / BLK MTN PRECINCT MEETING 
6:30 pm at the Deer Valley Community Center, 2001 W. Wahalla 
PRESENTATION:  Crimes Against Children  
                                                         with Sgt. Guy Manning 
 

Tuesday,  FEB. 19
th

  PNP COORDINATOR’S MEETING 
6:00 pm  at the Mountain View Precinct, 2075 E. Maryland 
 

Friday, FEB. 22
nd

 DISTRICT 1 COMMUNITY BREAKFAST 
with Vice Mayor Thelda Williams  7:30 am at the Double Tree 
 

Tuesday,  FEB. 26
th

 PHX BW ADVISORY BOARD MEETING 
6:30-8:30 pm  -  Hosted by TBA 
Topic: TBA 
 

Wednesday,  FEB. 27
th

 CPCA BW  / CP PNP MEETING 
6:00 pm  -  8:30 pm   at College of America, 9801 N. Metro Pkwy E.     
Presentation:  TBA 
 

Thursday,  FEB. 28
th

BLK MTN COFFEE TALK WITH TOM 
8:30 am at TBA 
 

Thursday, FEB. 28
th

 PERSONAL ID KITS by BMCA 
6:00 pm  -  8:00 pm at the Deer Valley Community Center 
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IMPORTANT NUMBERS 

EMERGENCY Police/Fire                            911 
  Police CRIME STOP                       602-262-6151 
  Police General Information                602-262-7626 
  Black Mountain Police Precinct                 602-495-5002 
Mayor Thelda Williams    602-262-7111 
  D1  Councilwoman Thelda Williams          602-262-7444 
  D 2  Councilman Jim Waring                602-262-7445 
  D 3  Councilwoman Deb Stark                602-262-7441 
Abandoned Shopping Cart                       602-CRT-PKUP 
Abandoned Vehicle off street                      602-534-4444 
Abandoned Vehicle on street                      602-262-6151 
Alcoholics Anonymous                               602-264-1341 
AZ Humane Society 8am-6pm                602-997-7585 
Barking Dogs                  602-262-6466 
City Bus Service                              602-253-5000 
City Elections                  602-262-6837 
City of Phoenix General Info                       602-262-6011 
Complaints on Mosquitoes               602-506-6616 
Construction Noise                602-262-6538 
Construction Permits                602-262-7884 
Dead Animal Pickup                602-262-6791 
Dial-A-Ride                 602-253-5300 
Gang Hotline                 602-534-4264 
Garbage Collection                602-262-7251 
General Investigations                602-262-6141 
GRAFFITI Busters Hotline               602-534-4444 
Graffiti Cell Phone Hotline               602  #4663 
Graffiti Reward Hotline                602-262-7327 
Green Swimming Pools                              602-506-6616 
Illegal Dumping                             602-262-7251 
Impounded Property                602-262-8371 
Liquor Complaints                602-438-6625 
Loud Party Information                            602-262-7821 
Loud Party Reporting                            602-262-6151 
Narcotics Anonymous                480-897-4636 
Narcotic Complaints                602-275-5886 
Neighborhood Enforcement               602-534-4444 
Parking Complaints                602-262-6151 
Parks Dept. after hours                            602-534-9440  
Poison Control                             602-253-3334 
Prostitution (Vice) Hotline               602-426-1231 
Rabies/Animal Control                            602-506-7387 
SILENT WITNESS            480-WITNESS  /  480-948-6377 
Spay Neuter Hotline                602-265-7729 
Speeding/Traffic Hotline                             602-534-7733 
Street Light Maintenance                             602-495-5125  
Street Repairs                              602-262-6441 
Traffic Signal malfunction                602-262-6021 
Traffic Signs damage                             602-262-4659 
Transient Enforcement                 602-534-4444 
Underage Drinking Hotline           1-877-NOT-LEGL 
Water Dept. after hours                             602-261-8000 
Zoning Violations                  602-534-4444 
If you suspect a vehicle is stolen, check the license plate number at 

www.theftaz.azag.gov  

 
BLACK MOUNTAIN PNP PATROLERS: 

REMINDER! 

ONLINE REPORTING OF PNP HOURS 

volunteer@phoenix.gov  

 
 

 

 

 

WE APPRECIATE THE SUPPORT AND DONATIONS 

FOR OUR CRIME PREVENTION & SAFETY 

PROJECTS FROM OUR  

 

COMMUNITY BUSINESS 

PARTNERS! 
 

 

BUSINESSES: If you are interested in partnering with the 
BMCA, please call Candice Fremouw at 480-467-7399. 

 
 

e-mail to: info@bmcainfo.com   
Mail to: BMCA, P. O. Box 41306, Phoenix, AZ 85080 

 
 

 
 

DISCLAIMER: 
Acceptance of listings or articles in this  

Newsletter does not constitute an endorsement  
from the BMCA or Black Mountain Police Precinct 

 
 

 

 

BMCA BOARD of DIRECTORS 
 
 
 

 

CHAIRPERSON:  Candice Fremouw  602-402-7914  
  

VICE-CHAIRPERSON:  Goldie Cohen 602-569-2509    
 

SECRETARY: Jena Ingram 623-582-9292   
  

TREASURER:   Deb Pameticky 623-869-8118  
 

GRANT CHAIR / EDITOR:  Laura Robins 623-533-0847 
 

BMCA WEBMASTER: Linda Santana   
 

50 / 50 HOST: Bud Pameticky 
 

TECH SUPPORT: Monte Fremouw 
 

HOSPITALITY HOSTS: Gerry Wiebers & Tom Argiro 
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